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The Head of Customer and Information Services submitted Report CIS.1/05 containing the City Council's Implementing Electronic Government (IEG 4) Statement for 2005/06.

This was the fourth IEG Statement the City Council had produced and had been submitted to the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister on 20 December 2004.

Unlike last year, the City Council had not made a joint submission with other Cumbrian Councils as the format for submission had been very tight and precluded any such partnership working.  However, there had been scope for a joint statement at the start of the document and this had been included.

As part of the ODPM's continuing assessment of Local Authority progress in e-government, it had been announced that a mid term statement was required and this had to be submitted to the ODPM office by 18 July 2005.  This mid term statement would need to be approved by the City Council prior to submission and a draft would be submitted to the Executive and Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee in due course.

The Head of Customer and Information Services confirmed that the City Council was making good progress in meeting implementing electronic government targets and a progress report would be included in the mid term statement report to be submitted to the Executive.

Councillor Geddes, Corporate Resources Portfolio Holder, reported that, at a Connected Cumbria Member Awareness Day at which a Government Minister was present, the Minister had confirmed that the City Council would not be penalised for the delay to the implementation of the various elements of the Customer Contact Centre as a result of the recent floods.
Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

1.  That the Executive notes the updated report on the IEG 4 Statement.

2.   That the report and Statement be forwarded to the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee for observations.

Reasons for Decision

The Executive noted the City Council's IEG4 Statement for 2005/06.







